SANGA GROVE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

QUARTERLY MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 5, 2013

The meeting was called to order by Association President, Eddie Colvin, at 10:00 a.m. at Cordova Branch Library.  Eddie welcomed the seven households represented at the meeting and recapped our recent fall neighborhood garage sale and National Night Out events which were very successful.  

GeorgiAnn Brown reported that she had spoken to Betty Seago, our Neighborhood Watch liaison, about having an officer stop by the meeting if possible.  She will put in a request for an officer to be present at our next meeting scheduled for January 11, 2014.  A discussion was held regarding the recent rash of car tires being stolen and emphasis was placed on the importance for each of us to look out for our neighbors.  We were also reminded to sign up for the Cyberwatch service on the internet through the Memphis Police Department’s website, www.memphispolice.org.  This is an up to date reporting system of the crime activity based on either an address or an intersection.

A discussion was also held regarding the appearance of our neighborhood and the fact that the renewal of our Yard of the Month presentations had had a very positive impact. The September yard was 8621 Spring Orchard Cove.  There will be an award for the best decorated yard for Halloween/Fall as well as Christmas.  The majority of the yards are being well maintained and few violations have been noted.  The list of the ten common code violations was handed out in case any of them should be noticed in our area.  We discussed that a lot of the mailboxes in the subdivision were in need of repainting.  Eddie is going to try and find the name and contact information for the lady who recently went through the neighborhood and repainted numerous boxes.
A financial report for the period January 2010 through October 2013 which had been compiled by our Treasurer, Kristian Greenwood, was handed out for everyone’s information.    

It was suggested that we think about having an “adult” get together sometime in the near future with wine, cheese, etc.  We also talked about having something indoor prior to Christmas.  Also discussed was participation in a community cause as a neighborhood association such as walks or volunteering at local schools.

We want to bring these ideas and any new ones before the meeting in January so that we can plan early in 2014 for the year’s activities and events.  The meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

